Haynes Bridge Middle School SGC

February 28, 2019 7:30 AM

- Meeting called to order at 7:36 by Marci Saunders, Becky Williams seconded
- · Agenda approved by Becky Williams, Beth Beach seconded
- January meeting minutes approved by Beth Beach, Carol Stuhltrager seconded
 - Members present: Rebecca Myers, Lauren Malekebu, Cathy Riley, Marci Saunders, Beth Beach, Becky Williams, Ron Portmann, Carol Stuhltrager, Erin King. Introduction of Erin King.

Vaping/Drug Issues:

- o District will be handling the distribution of posters, etc. to be put in all schools.
- HBMS will focus on continuing to educate parents and monitoring the issue. There has been a slight decline in reported incidents lately.

• Community Outreach:

- Since we received the survey results, we have held two college/high school talks that were very well attended. The first one had approximately 40 people, which is the highest attended talk in a long time.
- Parents were also invited to attend the Will to Live seminar at Centennial High School.
- We need to look at more collaboration with Centennial and other feeder schools to lower costs of speakers that maybe we couldn't afford on our own and to offer more options to our parents.
- o In the fall, we need to look at offering a technology safety seminar.
- o Lauren to post the link for the college talk. Many parents requested this option in the survey.
- We discussed the partnership with Summit Counseling. Onsite counseling is full and they are working to identify needs for kids throughout the summer. We should advertise our relationship with Summit Counseling since we have a partnership and also mention that counseling is available through them offsite for those in need.

Principal's Update:

- Aaron Moore will be our Interim Principal after spring break. Rebecca will be handling all testing, which
 consumes most of April and Josh will handle summer school.
- RFF days need to be posted today to ensure that the public is given 30 days to comment. We will vote
 on 3/28 after discussing any submitted comments. All schools that feed 100% into Centennial are
 requesting the same days. Lauren will submit paperwork by March 14th.
- Cathy Riley's position is open for next year. Rebecca is rolling off, but Lauren will appoint this position.
 Marci is also rolling off. We currently have 4 parents running for this spot. Voting is open 3/11-3/18.

Budget:

- Next year, we will have about \$20,000 less to run the school based on our numbers.
- Contract cleaning price will increase.
- Additional Administrative Assistant has worked out well this year and was much needed to handle student issues.
- We need to discuss possibly increasing the cost of lockers from \$20 to \$25 next year. This money must be spent on students.
- Wants for next year include additional VR headsets and school beautification. Significant changes include new device rollout to students and media center upgrade for 20-21 school year.
- o Cathy Riley motioned to approve budget. Beth Beach seconded.

• Open Items for Next Meeting:

- o RFF Days Approval
- Signage Update
- Strategic Plan / Monitoring Tool
- Parent Workshops
- o Business Partnerships
- New Members

- Next Meeting: March 28th at 8:00
 - o Becky Williams motioned to adjourn at 8:43, Beth Beach seconded
 - o Future meetings: 3/28, 4/30